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Ms. Jennifer 

CALL TO ORDER 

Ms. Mary Waugh Campbell, Chair, formally called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. in the 
Board Room in Martin Hall.   

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Ms. Campbell asked for a motion to approve the November 20, 2014 meeting agenda, as 
published.   Ms. Alethea “A.J.” Robinson so moved and Ms. Ruby W. Rogers seconded the 
motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Ms. Campbell asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2014 meeting of 
the Student Affairs Committee, as published.   Ms. Robinson so moved and Mr. Christopher 
Wade seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

REPORT FROM THE PRESIDENT OF THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
ASSOCIATION 

Mr. Colby Bender, President of the Student Government Association (SGA), provided updates 
on several SGA initiatives including the Student Leadership Executive Council, the Campus 
Safety Walk with Radford University administration and students and Radford City officials, and 
the voter registration drive.  In addition Mr. Bender informed the Committee that President 
Penelope W. Kyle participated in a State of the Student Body Address which was well perceived 
by the students.  A copy of Mr. Bender’s report is attached hereto as Attachment A and is made a 
part hereof. 

STUDENT AFFAIRS REPORT 

Dr. Mark Shanley, Vice President for Student Affairs, referred the Committee to his detailed 
report found in the Committee’s board books and provided updates on several 
activities/initiatives of the Student Affairs division including, Family Weekend and the First Six 
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Weeks program series, efforts related to suicide education and prevention, the newly adopted 
Standards of Student Conduct, and the Veteran’s Day celebration on campus. A copy of Dr. 
Shanley’s report is attached hereto as Attachment B and is made a part hereof. 
 
Dr. Steve Lerch, University Retention Coordinator, discussed the joint student retention efforts 
of Student Affairs and Academic Affairs Division.  He described how the Welcome Week and 
the First Six Weeks programming were integrated with UNIV 100 classes, and highlighted the 
new Biology Residential Learning Community and residence hall intervention efforts among 
academically struggling students.    
 
Mr. Kenneth J. Bonk, Associate Vice President for Student Affairs and Student Activities, gave a 
presentation on the new Student Recreation and Wellness Center that will open on December 1, 
2014.  A copy of Mr. Bonk’s report is attached hereto as Attachment C and is made a part 
hereof. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
The Committee then discussed the creation of goals for the Committee for the 2014-2015 
academic year.  The consensus of the Committee was that the Committee should focus on three 
goals for the upcoming year, namely, student safety on and off campus, student oriented 
facilities, and defining the Radford student experience. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Ms. Campbell, Chair, asked for a 
motion to adjourn the meeting.   Ms. Robinson so moved and Mr. Wade seconded the motion. 
The motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 11:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Michele N. Schumacher 
Secretary to the Board of Visitors 
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SGA ELECTIONS 
 Executive Board: 
 Chief Financial Officer  300 total votes  


 Class Senators:  
 Freshman 58 total votes  
 Junior  145 total votes  
 Graduate  104 total votes  


 College Senators:  
 COBE  57 total votes 
 EHD  54 total votes  
 CSAT  38 total votes  
 CVPA  38 total votes  







SGA ELECTIONS 
(CONTINUED)  


 On Campus/Off Campus and At-Large Senators 
 At-Large Senator  333 total votes  
 On Campus Senator 107 total votes  
 Off Campus Senator 215 total votes  







WDYWW? 
(What Do You Want Wednesdays) 







WDYWW? 
SURVEY RESULTS 


 Would you be in support of Radford becoming a smoke-free campus?  
 64% answered “Yes” of the 64 total participants  


 Would you be in support of Radford bringing back a safe-drive program?  
 85% answered “Yes” of the 64 total participants  
 No student answered “No”…the other 15% answered “What is 


this?” 


 Would you be more likely to vote if there were a polling place on 
campus?  
 94% answered “Yes” of the 83 total participants  


 How many hours of community service would you complete if it meant 
you received a cord at graduation? 
 Choosing between 10 hours, 25 hours, and 50 hours; 45% of the 83 total 


participants indicated they would complete AT LEAST 25 hours of 
community service  







CAMPUS SAFETY 
 The SGA Campus Safety Walk took place on 


Tuesday, October 21 to address vital Radford 
safety issues on campus and off.  







STUDENT LEADERSHIP 
EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 


 The Student Leadership Executive Council is 
being formed and has met on a reoccurring basis, 
first on Saturday, November 1 and then on 
Saturday, November 15.  







STATE OF THE 
STUDENT BODY 


 The Student Government Association held the first 
annual “State of the Student Body” Address on 
Tuesday, November 4, 2014.  


 The event was highly beneficial for the students 
who attended because they were able to ask 
President Kyle questions regarding issues vital to 
the university and the student body at-large.  







STATE OF THE STUDENT 
BODY (CONTINUED) 







STATEWIDE 
INITIATIVES 


 In association with Virginia 21 and TurboVote, 
over 300 new students signed up and 
subsequently registered to vote.  


 On Wednesday, November 12, representatives of 
the SGA traveled to Richmond to meet with 
Virginia Sect. of Education, Anne Holton to 
discuss drastic cuts to higher education funding.  
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Report from the Vice President of Student Affairs 
 
Dr. Mark Shanley will provide updates on the following topics: 


• Fall Semester Activities 
• Hobsons CRM Implementation 
• Suicide Education and Prevention 
• Critical Incident Response 
• Free Expression Activity 
• Standards of Student Conduct 
• Veteran’s Day Celebration 


 
Department of Student Activities Report 


 
Family Weekend 
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An estimated 400 families visited their RU students during this weekend; a substantial increase 
of 100 families over last year’s attendance.  Figures are based on the number of families who 
register upon their arrival to campus.  We offer many “free” events and programs throughout the 
weekend and they were very popular this year:  


• Conversation with the President had 65-70 family participants. 
• All 5 Planetarium Shows “sold out” with a total of 190 star gazers enjoying the 


exposition. 
• The Fashion Show had the largest audience ever with 250 in attendance. 
• A first ever event, Putt Putt Library Links had 223 participants. 
• Museum of Earth Sciences hosted 320 visitors. 
• The Hurlburt Game Room offered free play to 850 guests. 
• Family Weekend survey results can be found at this link: 


http://www.radford.edu/content/student-activities/home/news/2014/family-weekend.html 
 
Lead Scholar Program 
 


• 31 potential students to graduate in May 2015. 
• 10 potential new students enrolled in the program as of Oct. 31, 2014 for a total of 57. 
• Will be awarding the LEAD Scholar Program Scholarships for Spring 2015 


 
Student Engagement with President Kyle  
 


• President Kyle hosted a Student Leadership Dinner with Residential Life staff at the  
• Covington Center.  She was joined by Board of Visitors Rector Michael Wray and BOV 


members Mary Waugh Campbell '71, M.S. '71, Andrew Fogarty and Randy Marcus in 
welcoming RU resident advisors (RAs) and resident directors (RDs).  RU's residential 
community consists of 16 living facilities, 18 RDs and 87 RAs. 


• Representatives of the Greek Life Leadership and Fraternal Values class taught by 
Professors Tod Burke and Steve Owen joined President Penelope W. Kyle on for a 
special dinner in honor of the Greek leadership initiative.  President Kyle spoke with the 
students about the importance of leadership opportunities and asked the students about 
their concerns related to RU. 


Six Week Program Series 


 
• Coordinated the third annual six week programming series titled BE S.E.E.N (Be 


Successful through Engagement and Education Now!).  The series included educational, 
social, and community service activities and were open to all RU students, faculty and 



http://www.radford.edu/content/student-activities/home/news/2014/family-weekend.html
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staff.  The programming was a collaborative undertaking as shown by the following 
involvement numbers: 
o 34 student clubs 
o 12 colleges 
o 19 departments 
o 4 non RU entities 
o Be SEEN schedules for all six weeks can be found at this link: 
http://www.radford.edu/content/student-activities/home/news/2014/be-seen.html 


 
Student Involvement – Student Organizations 
 


• 236 student organizations completed the registration process for the new school year. 
Only 21 organizations failed to re-register; in years past that number has been closer to 
40. 


• RUInvolved, the web-based information system utilized by student organizations, is 
undergoing a major upgrade to a more user-friendly system which includes a mobile app 
and customizable feeds for a better experience for each student.  The new system will 
debut in January 2015.   


• The Committee on Clubs and Organizations (COCO) is working with students seeking to 
start 21 brand-new student organizations and bring back five others that have been 
inactive for a few years.    


• Club Programming Committee (CPC) has reviewed 38 requests for funding since the start 
of the semester and has approved 30 of them. This funding allowed student organizations 
to travel to conferences or host on-campus events.   


• Radford After Dark has provided funding for student organizations to host four late night 
events on weekends so far and there are five more events planned for the coming weeks. 


 
R-SPaCE (Radford Student Programming and Campus Events) 
 


• RSPaCE hosted: 
• 17 events since the start of fall semester with approximately 1,800 students in 


attendance. 
• 32 movie showings since the start of the school year with approximately 1,900 


students in attendance. 
 


Student Media 
 


• Student Media is currently celebrating its 100th Anniversary. The first issue of Radford’s 
yearbook, which eventually became the Beehive, was published in 1914.  


• Six student media leaders, as well as the Assistant Director for Student Media, will be 
attending the Associated Collegiate Press/College Media Association Fall Conference.  


 
Student Recreation and Wellness 
 


• In addition to the regular fall programming activities (including intramurals, sports clubs, 
aerobics, climbing wall, and RU Outdoors weekend trips) and maintaining the heavily 
used Muse and Peters fitness, free weight, and gym areas in good working order, the staff 



http://www.radford.edu/content/student-activities/home/news/2014/be-seen.html
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put in extra time in preparing for the opening of the new Student Recreation and 
Wellness Center.   


• Staff have been busy finalizing deliveries of equipment, moving over into the new 
facilities, coordinating and training student staffing, and working with other departments 
in finalizing power, Ethernet, cable, housekeeping, security, telephones, and 
installing/assembling multiple storage units. 


• In doing so, we welcome the Board of Visitors to the new Student Recreation and 
Wellness Center for a special Board of Visitors VIP tour and reception with student 
leaders on November 20, 2014. 


 
Greek Life  


• Over 500 student volunteers including 450 fraternity and sorority members helped with 
move-in this year.  


• For the first time in two decades, first semester freshmen women were permitted to 
participate in the formal Panhellenic sorority recruitment process for fall 2014.  


o 110 women out of 189 received bids for membership to one of seven sororities. 
o All seven organizations reached quota (89 members per chapter) for the second 


time in as many formal recruitment periods.  
• Over 20 students are currently enrolled in the three credit hour Greek life leadership class 


which is the successor to last year’s executive seminar series established by the alumni of 
Phi Kappa Sigma in 2012 and led by Provost Sam Minner and VP of Student Affairs Dr. 
Mark Shanley. 


• The National Pan-Hellenic Council chapter presidents attended the 5th Annual Mis-
Education of the Black Greek Road Trip Conference. 


• 3rd Annual Hazing Prevention week was held in September and featured a week of 
collaborative programs between the Greek Life Office, the Center for Diversity and 
Inclusion, R-Space, Student Activities, and RU Athletics. The keynote program “Hazing 
Makes You a Better Greek, and Other Stupid Myths” by Michelle Guobadia engaged 
students in their organizational and campus beliefs on hazing. Over 800 students attended 
the program including 783 members of the Greek community.  


• The 85th Anniversary Week was a success with members of the Greek community 
participating in a number of activities throughout the week. A particular highlight was the 
return of Stomp Fest: The Resurrection Step Show, which had over 1,400 people in 
attendance. This event was a collaborative effort between the RU - National Pan-Hellenic 
Council, the Greek Life Office, The Center for Diversity and Inclusion, Office of Alumni 
Relations, Radford Black Alumni Association, and Are U Hype.  


 
Student Center Facilities and Operations (Hurlburt/Heth/Bondurant) 
 
There has been a significant increase over last year’s utilization figures: 


• From July 1, 2014-October 24, 2014, 4,247 confirmed reservations were entered into the 
Student Activities Event Management Reservation System; that is over 300 more 
reservations than in the same time period in 2013 when 3,940 reservations were recorded. 


• In September 2014, 481,021 patrons walked through the doors of the Hurlburt Student 
Center; compared to 405,889 crossing the threshold in September 2013; an increase of 
75,132. 



http://www.campuspeak.com/speakers/guobadia%23Hazing%20Makes%20You%20a%20Better%20Greek,%20and%20Other%20Stupid%20Myths

http://www.campuspeak.com/speakers/guobadia%23Hazing%20Makes%20You%20a%20Better%20Greek,%20and%20Other%20Stupid%20Myths
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• The Game Room saw an increase in usage from 29,614 customers in September 2013 to 
close to a 6,000 person increase in the same month in 2014 serving 35,611 patrons. 


• Continuing student enrollment growth and an increasingly engaged student body are 
placing strains on limited Student Center space for meetings, organizations, recreation, 
and lounge areas. 
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Student Learning Outcome Results 
 
The Department of Student Activities’ eight categories of student learning outcomes are as 
follows: 


o Customer Service 
o Teamwork/Group Dynamics 
o Communication Skills 
o Leadership 
o Understanding of Differences/Diversity 
o Honesty and Integrity 
o Time Management/Organizational Skills 
o Personal Development 


 
The following statistics highlight self-assessment results from the 48 graduating student workers 
or volunteers who worked in the Main Office, SOAR, OPS, R-SPaCE, Student Media, Peters 
Gym and Campus Recreation. The self-assessments reflected on statements referencing the eight 
categories and the students rated themselves on where they thought they were when they first 
started with the department to when they left.  
 
Overall, the graduates indicated that they grew in all areas.  From a talent development 
and future employability perspective, student workers and volunteers reported substantial 
gains in valuable skill development that will serve them well in the future. 
 
Employment/Involvement Self-Assessment Totals 
Students were asked to think back and reflect upon their employment/involvement experience 
with Student Activities.  They rated their abilities as they were at the beginning of your 
employment/involvement and then they rated their abilities as they perceived them before they 
graduated. The scale was as follows.  NOTE: Not all fields were completed on each survey. 
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Customer Service 
I feel I have a strong understanding of what it means to provide good 


customer service. 
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Communication Skills 
I am confident in my communication skills and feel that I am able to 
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I am confident in my leadership skills and can effectively execute daily 
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I feel I can gain the trust of others through my self-management of emotions 
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I am confident in my ability to produce high quality work in relation to the time and 
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Understanding Differences/Diversity 
I believe I am respectful, tolerant, and sensitive when I work with or help others 


who are different from me 
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Personal Development 
I am confident in my ability to make educated decisions based on oberservation, 


expereince, reflection, reasoning, and communication. 
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Dean of Students Report 
 
Dean of Students Office 
 
This past year, the Dean of Students Office was reorganized to create two separate offices to 
distinguish between the student conduct and student advocacy functions:  the Office of Student 
Standards and Conduct and the Dean of Students Office.  Following the reorganization, the 
initial feedback community member is positive. The rebranding with a focus on student 
advocacy and support led to the development and inclusion of our tagline: Awareness, 
Advocacy, Accountability.   
 
The number of students that come to the Dean of Students Office seeking advocacy and 
assistance continues to rise. Many of these students heard a presentation, know a friend who 
sought assistance or were referred by another office. The increase in walk-ins further exemplifies 
the positive changes for the community. 
 
Staff from the Dean of Students Office and Substance Abuse and Violence Education Support 
services, along with other campus colleagues, attended Attorney General Mary Herring’s 
Campus Sexual Violence Summit on October 29 – 31 at Virginia Commonwealth University in 
Richmond, VA. The Summit offered training, discussion, and guidance related to issues that 
include prevention, student awareness, response, and case management as it pertains to sexual 
violence.  
 
Housing and Residential Life 
 
Fall 2014 Occupancy 


o At the end of October, 3,133 students were assigned (3,094 Capacity) 
o Occupancy rate is 101.2%  


 
Fall 2014 Triples 
 
Fall  2014 
Triples 


At 
Assignment 


At Opening 10/31/2014 
Triples 


10/31/2014 
Voluntary 
Triples 


10/31/2014 
Voluntary 
RA 
Roommates 


Number of 
Rooms 


297 197 25 27 10 


Total Students 891 591 75 81 20 
 
To try and reduce the number of triples and related concerns, we offered the following options to 
students: 


• Resident Assistants volunteer to take on a roommate and receive additional compensation 
o 10 Resident Assistants volunteered 


• Residents in triples volunteer to stay in current triple and receive an increased discount 
o 15 rooms volunteered for this option 


• Upper-class residents request to be immediately released from their housing agreement 
o 7 students decided to move off campus 
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Retention Efforts 


• 14 residential students were identified as having a 0.0 GPA at midterms 
o All 14 were contacted by residence life professional staff and scheduled to meet 


to discuss their options and support opportunities on campus 
• 47 residential students were identified as having all Ds and Fs as midterm grades 


o All 47 were contacted by email by the Assistant Director for Retention Programs 
to inform them of their options and support opportunities on campus 


o All 47 were given the opportunity to meet with the Assistant Director for 
Retention Programs to discuss options in more detail 


• Any student whose midterm GPA was below a 2.0 was contacted by email by the 
Assistant Director for Retention Programs to inform them of their options and support 
opportunities on campus 


Hobsons 
• The Office of Housing and Residential Life will be one of the first to utilize the 


application and communication tools in the Radius software package for the Resident 
Assistant selection process.  This will go live mid-November and will replace “home 
grown” systems that were used in the past.   


 
Center for Diversity and Inclusion (CDI) 
 


• Living Library – a new and innovative event where we asked campus members to 
become “living books” to share their story. This was a creative way to share the diversity 
of campus. The books had more than 150 conversations with “readers.” This event was 
done in collaboration with the McConnell Library and Scholar Citizen Initiative.  


 
 


• Black Alumni/Family Weekend  
o Business meeting – 80 alumni present 
o State of the Black Union – 100 alumni and current students present to listen to a 


panel of alumni talk about best practices and how to strengthen communities of 
color on campus 
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o Step Show – full capacity 1,500 students, family and community members came 
out to see the NPHC Greek council perform and a professional comedian served 
as host (event done in collaboration with Greek Life) 


o DAP After party – more than 500 alumni and current students present 
o Hillel Bagel and Lox Mixer – more than 30 families from the RU Jewish 


community were able to network and talk about the Jewish experience on 
campus! 


• Ally Week – featured a weeklong series of programming to promote being an ally to the 
LGBT community. We offered an Ally training, dialogues, movie (with RSPaCE) and a 
social media conversation to stimulate conversation around the issue 


• Latino History Month – Guest in Residence Michael Reyes 
o Michael Reyes was able to engage more than 200 students through a variety of 


conversations and activities over the course of three days. Events such as the 
Community Tool Box,  a night of Spoken Word, class room visits, Dine on 
Diversity speaker  and a creative presentation on social justice art designs left 
students asking when the next he would be on campus! Very successful!  


 
Dine on Diversity: Michael Reyes 


 
 


• DAP Fall Concert: This event featured rap music artist Ty Dolla Sign and Lil Bibby. The 
event was a success with more 1,000 concert goers! 


• Guest Lecturer Tim Wise – “White Like Me” 
o Conducted professional development engagements for Faculty and one for 


Staff on diversity. 
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o Keynote speech drew a crowd of more than 700 students, staff and faculty. This 
speaker was brought to campus by efforts of Scholar Citizen Initiative, 
McConnell Library, the Sociology Club and CDI. 


• 2nd Annual Drag Show: “Shock Therapy” – This event offered a social and educational 
experience for more than 400 participants. Those in attendance enjoyed a show and also 
information about becoming an ally on campus to our LGBT community. This event saw 
almost double the attendance of last year (250 attended last year). 


 
Disability Resource Office (DRO) 
 


• DRO has a vacant Coordinator position, following the October departure of Courtney 
Bell 


• Currently serving 467 students, an increase of 26 students from the same time period in 
the previous year 


• 306 test/exams/quizzes proctored at October’s month end and managing over 224 
volunteer note takers 


• Approximately 79% of currently students registered with DRO require testing 
accommodations (i.e., reduced distraction environment, and/or 50% extended time, or 
100% extended time, assistive technology). Ongoing and pressing need for a university 
testing center. 


• Approximately 65% of currently registered students require note taking services (peer 
notes essential to academic success) 


• Trending - Approximately 33% of DRO registered students have “use of a recording 
device” as an accommodation.  Diagnoses can include: Auditory Processing Disorder, 
LD, ADHD, Traumatic Brain Injury and others. Such devices are becoming more popular 
to assist with scaffolding and recalling information. 


• September 16th “All Access Pass” attended by RU administrators, students and staff. 
Participants learned about the full spectrum of DRO services, interacted with adaptive 
technology, gained knowledge of on & off campus resources and increased their 
awareness of disability types/challenges 
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• October 6th-10th Disability Awareness Week 
o Student-focused Interactive and Awareness tables held in the Bonnie: 


Communication Challenges, LD/ADHD, Deaf/Hard of Hearing, Visual, Assistive 
Technology, and Mobility concerns 


 
o October 10 Speak Up Speak Out:  students living with disabilities share their 


stories and strategies for academic success 
• Disability Awareness Training: Staff provided training to LARC tutors and tutors from 


other on campus disciplines to increase the knowledge and skill base to more successfully 
serve students living with disabilities. 


Office of Student Standards and Conduct (OSSC)  
 
Since July there has been a great deal of charge in the area of student conduct at Radford 
University.  Two new staff members have been added to the Radford University family, a 
Director and a Case Manager.  This brings the total staff to four staff members: an Assistant and 
Associate Director, Director and a Case Manager.  This is a leap forward that allows the new 
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Female Males


22 11 
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115 


On-campus Alcohol Incidents 
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organizational structure to take more proactive and efficient approaches to student conduct 
administration. 
  
A review of the first half the fall 2014 semester, through October 25, 2014, shows that 423 total 
cases have been heard in the student conduct process; 183 in Student Standards and Conduct, 
226 in Housing and Residential Life, and 14 resolved in an Administrative Hearing.   Of those 
students who have gone thought the process, only 11 have appealed the decision of the of the 


university administrator.   
 
With regard to alcohol violations, it is 
interesting to note that a much higher 
percentage of female students 
involved in alcohol incidents require 
that Emergency Medical Services be 
called.  For female students, EMS was 
called 25.6% of the cases, whereas 
only 8.7% on males required EMS 
response.  This is a significant concern 


that suggests that female students are binge drinking at a higher rate than male students.   
 
Substance Abuse and Violence Education Support Services (SAVES) 
 
SAVES continues to support campus awareness of sexual violence issues in collaboration with 
the Consent Campaign, Peer Health Educators, and the Women’s Resource Center of the New 
River Valley. To bring additional awareness and education opportunities to campus, October’s 
Sexual Assault/Domestic Violence Awareness month has been split this year to coincide with the 
national awareness months. October focused on domestic and dating violence as Domestic 
Violence Awareness Month and April will focus on sexual assault and consent as Sexual Assault 
Awareness Month. Other activities included: 
 


• Participated in Radford University Wellness Fair 
• Participated in the Consent Campaign sponsored forum Consent: A Forum on Sexual 


Assault 
• Step Up Bystander Intervention program has reached approximately 108 students through 


five programs with 15 additional programs scheduled throughout the remainder of the 
semester 


• Restructuring of RU Aware program significantly decreased number of carry-over 
students from spring to fall semester from approximately 50-80 in past years to 
approximately 25 allowing students with fall semester alcohol and drug violations to 
access services in a more timely fashion  


• Continued creation of media for the LiveWell social norming campaign using data from 
the National Health Assessment Survey administered at RU in spring 2013. Information 







Student Affairs Committee Update 
Page 17 
 


is displayed in residential and academic buildings, via closed circuit TVs on campus, and 
through Facebook and Twitter 


• Domestic Violence Awareness Month offered an array of programs, including nationally 
known campaigns such as the Clothesline Project and The Red Flag Campaign   


• As a result of the Campus SaVE Act/VAWA, EverFi’s online sexual violence education 
course Haven is now available to all enrolled RU students through their student portals. 


• The Haven course meets Federal prevention education requirements and educates 
students on elements of healthy relationships, sexual consent, and bystander intervention. 
 


 
 
Student Support Services (SSS) 
 


• The new Director, Alia Zaro, continues to further her vision through increased 
collaboration with campus partners, community building across participant cohorts, and 
enhanced service offering for upper class participants.  


• Search processes are underway for a new Academic Specialist and an Administrative 
Assistant.  


• The program continues to grow; having interviewed and accepted 55 new students since 
the start of classes. While funded to serve 200 students, approximately 208 are receiving 
services. 


• Collection of data has begun for the upcoming Student Support Services grant 
submission.  
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• Students have been attending workshops on Time Management and Financial 
Literacy/Aid, in addition to semester meetings with their academic specialists to ensure 
that their academic needs are being met.  


 


 








Student Recreation & Wellness Center  







      Student Recreation & Wellness Center 
 


 Opening: December 1st, 2014 
 Size: 115,000 sq. ft. 
 Architect: Worley Associates 
 Contractor: Skanska 
 Cost: $32M 
 Flooring: Mondo 


 
 
 


 







Student Recreation & Wellness Center 
 Highlights 


 Open Floor Plan With Great Views 
 Cardio Machine Mezzanine 


 Inclined Running Track 
 RU Outdoor Adventures Suite 
 Fitness & Wellness Suite 
 Home to newly formed Department of Student 


Recreation & Wellness  
 







      Open Floor Plan & Great Views 







 Inclined Running 
Track  







 
 RU Outdoors Suite and Storage 







 Fitness & Wellness Suite 
 2 floors of Strength Equipment 
 3 floors of Cardio Equipment (Mezzanine) 
 4 Fitness Studios 







Cardio Fitness Equipment (95 total pieces, fully mediated) 
 30 Treadmills (14 Woodways, 16 Precor)  
 8 Precor Ellipticals 
 12 Precor Stationary Bikes 
 26 Keiser Indoor Cycling Class Bikes 
 4 Stairmaster Stepmills 
 4 Precor AMT Cross Trainers 
 8 Octane Step Trainers 
 1 ScitFit Total Body Ergometer 


 
Strength Equipment (Cybex) 


 3 Full Rack Olympic Platforms with bumper plates 
 3 Half Racks  
 6 Olympic Flat Benches, 2 Inclined, 1 Declined 
 9 Utility Benches 
 19 Selectorized Stations – 2 Multi-station Cable Cross 
 5 Functional Trainers 
 9 Plate Loaded Stations 
 4 Dumbbell Racks (5-120 lb.),  2 Fixed Barbell Racks (10-120 lb.) 







 Multipurpose Activity Court (MAC) 
 3 Court Gymnasium 
 2 Racquetball Courts 
 Locker rooms 
 Conference Room 
 Classroom 
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